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EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the
sender.

Good Afternoon,
 
Please see the attached request letter that we are kindly requesting to be reviewed on the next
scheduled board meeting on November 16th, 2022, regarding our Non-Resident Pharmacy;
FFP, LLC dba BioMatrix Specialty Pharmacy FL. Permit # NR0196. If you need any
additional information, feel free to contact me. Thank you.
 
Rachel Marchiano-Yeskelawitch
Associate Contract Manager, Pharmacy Regulatory & Compliance

3070 McCann Farm Drive, Suite 101
Garnet Valley, PA 19060

Office: 610-545-6040,2202
Mobile: 610-717-7242
Email: Rachel.Marchiano@biomatrixsprx.com
Website: biomatrixsprx.com
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November 3'd, 2022


VIA E,MAIL
PHARMACY@OPLC.NH.GOV


New Hampshire Board of Pharmacy
ATTN: Christine Horne, Board Administrator
7 E agle Square
Concord, NH 03301


RE: FFP, LLC dba BioMatrix Specialty Pharmacy FL
Non-Resident Pharmacy Renewal Inspection Exception Request
Permit # NR0196


To Whom It May Concern:


This letter is written as a formal request for an exception to the inspection report requirement for renewal of the Non-
Resident Pharmacy Permit #NRO196 for FFP, LLC dba BioMatrix Specialty Pharmacy FL ("BMXFL"). It is important
to note that we are not a compounding pharmacy.


BMXFL is due for renewal of Permit #NR0196, expiration date December 31, 2022. Unless the Florida Board of
Pharmacy (the "FL BOP") shows up to conduct an inspection within the next six weeks, we will not be able to satisfy


the New Hampshire Board of Pharmacy 18-month inspection requirement. Our last inspection was conducted by the "FL
BOP" on December 77th,2020. The FL BOP typically conducts its pharmacy inspections annually unless the pharmacy


has had two consecutive clean reports, in which case, they may choose to skip ayear. As this is the case for BMXFL, an


inspection was not conducted by the FL BOP in202l. An inspection should occur within the next one to three months.


We do not have an exact date as the inspections are unannounced. We are prepared and ready for an inspector to show


up at any time and will provide a copy of the inspection once it has occurred.


Also of note, the FL BOP does not honor requests for inspections unless the request is for a change of location or change


of ownership.


Given that BMXFL has not had any deficiencies noted on at least its past three inspection reports (dating back to February


16, 2018), and the current situation with the FL BOP pending inspection, we kindly and respectfully request that you
consider and grant our plea for an exception to be made for this renewal cycle. BMXFL takes great pride in servicing our
patients in a consistent and reliable manner and believe that a disruption in our services for specialty medications is not
in our patients' best interests.


Should you have any questions, please contact me via email at or via phone at


610-717-7242


Thank you, in advance, for your time ration in this matter.


Roc he I M arc h iano-Yes ke law itc


Sincerely,


Associate Contract Manager, Regulatory & Compliance
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